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November 1, 2021 
 
Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen’s Park 
Toronto ON  M7A 1A1 
 
 
Dear Premier Ford: 
 
This is to advise that City Council, at a meeting held on October 18, 2021, passed 
the following resolution regarding the vaccine passport program: 
 

"WHEREAS the Covid-19 pandemic has been both a health crisis and an 
economic crisis; and, 
 
WHEREAS lockdown and physical distancing measures have caused 
significant hardship to businesses, particularly those dependent on in-
person delivery or experience (ex: retail, restaurant, hospitality, personal 
service, etc.); and, 
 
WHEREAS vaccinations have proven to be an effective means of keeping 
Ontarians safe and can enable businesses to safely remain open without 
compromising the health of their customers and employees; and, 
 
WHEREAS the Province of Ontario and the Regional Municipality of 
Waterloo are the primary authorities governing public health in the city of 
Kitchener; 
 
WHEREAS the Economic Development Advisory Committee expressed 
concerns about financial supports for businesses and the City’s ability to 
support, maintain and grow the economy; 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the City of Kitchener thank the 
Province of Ontario for developing the vaccine passport program, but urge 
the Province to provide financial supports for businesses to cover capital 
and human resource costs necessary to execute the program; and, 
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THEREFORE BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED that a copy of this resolution be 
forwarded to the Honourable Premier of Ontario, the Minster of Municipal 
Affairs and Housing, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario; and, all 
other Ontario municipalities." 

 
 
 
Yours truly, 

 
C. Tarling 
Director of Legislated Services  
& City Clerk 
 
 c: Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 

Monika Turner, Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
  Ontario Municipalities 
 


